
The meeting was convened by Larry Davis on March 14, 2003 beginning at 
2:05pm. 
 
Larry turned the meeting over to Bill Pugh who asked for a brief 
discussion and agreement on the document to be submitted to the 
University's PCC for Intro-course changes.  Bill said that although the 
concept had been approved last fall by the Education Committee, course 
titles, course numbers, pre-requisite structure, and sample course 
structure had to be finalized by the committee so that the PCC document 
could be submitted. 
 
There are two new prerequisites:  OOP2 to CMPS 250  
         ILLP to CMPS 351 
 
There was discussion of these prerequisites and some concerns 
expressed. Larry reminded everyone that approximately two years from 
now there would be a review of these changes and a determination of 
what was working well and if further alterations were needed. 
 
There was a motion to accept the document and submit it to the PCC.  
The motion was seconded and the vote was as follows: 
 
40  in favor   
3   abstained    
1   opposed  
 
Larry then gave an update of the search to fill the UMIACS Director's 
position.  There are three candidates, two of whom have agreed to come 
for a visit.  The visit will cover a two day period with one day spent 
in CS and the other in UMIACS.    
 
The last topic of discussion was the format and content of the Internal 
Department Review Report whose website is:  cs.umd.edu/review. The 
document has not changed dramatically from the document that Larry had 
sent out earlier.  Changes are being made and it is hoped that these 
updates will be made within the next week or so.  The committee is 
aiming for a completed document by April 1, 2003. 
 
The external review of the Department will occur on May 8 and 9.  The 
strategy is to pre-determine what we would like the site visit team to 
reflect in their report to the Dean.  This report could be useful in 
the future to make a strong case to the University Administration for 
the resources needed to help move the Department into the top 10 ranked 
Departments in the country.  It will be important to impress the review 
committee so that they will return to their home institutions with the 
impression that the Department is on the move, not stagnant, and 
although there are some issues that must be dealt with, that the 
Department is well positioned for future growth. 
 
The report will have four major sections: 
1.  Infrastructure: staffing, space, and finance 2.  Research conducted 
within the Department and the research environment 3.  Undergraduate 
Education Program 4.  Graduate Education Program 
 
Larry presented an overview on the Infrastructure section.  The 
Department's budget has doubled in the past 10 years and has increased 
by $1.8M during the past 3 years. There will be a description of the 



different sources of funds and the financial problems that were dealt 
with this past year.  The consequences of the budget cuts this year and 
in the future will be discussed.  There will also be a section on staff 
size as compared to other CS Departments in the US.   We are on the 
lean side and that has implications of what can be accomplished now and 
in the future without increases to our staff. 
 
The AV Williams Building does not have the architecture needed for an 
academic department to adequately perform its responsibilities or house 
additional staff and faculty members.  On an interim basis, we will 
have  vacant offices due to some of the Instructors leaving but once 
our budget returns to normal, we will be hiring tenure track faculty 
members and, hopefully, increasing our staff numbers.  There is no 
research demonstration space for graduate students and visitors to view 
projects.  Graduate students have small office spaces and there are no 
lounges to encourage the gathering of faculty and students on an 
informal basis.  
 
Howard Elman presented an overview of the section on research.  Jim 
Hendler is also working on this section of the report.   The Data Base 
Field Committee has diminished due to people leaving the Department and 
there has been some concern that this segment of the faculty should be 
replaced and noted as a hiring priority.  There was some discussion 
regarding the importance of rebuilding in this area and there was 
agreement that it should be considered by faculty when determining 
hiring priorities.  The report will also discuss the relationship 
between CS and ECE as well as the other research units.  The Department 
should determine how involved it wants to be in new areas such as 
Computational Biology.  It is an opportunity for CS to take a more 
visible position in helping to structure it's development. It is clear 
that faculty members must take a more active role in the placement of 
graduate students in top academic institutions.  We should try to have 
the campus make as a high priority raising funds for one or more 
Endowed Chairs in computer science.   
 
The third area of discussion was graduate education with the 
information presented by Dave Mount. Dave mentioned that he had been 
working with Matt Katsouros to send a survey to all CS graduate 
students.  Dave asked faculty to encourage their students to complete 
the survey in a timely manner.  Any students wishing to discuss issues 
should be sent to Dave.  One issue of concern to graduate students is 
housing.  The difficulties were discussed but it was felt that the 
Department could not, directly, do anything about this issue.  A 
suggestion was made that the Graduate Student Council should meet with 
Dave to identify realistic problems to be raised with the External 
Review Committee.  The Council could identify a group of graduate 
students who would be willing to speak to the committee members. 
 
Additional areas of concern that have been voiced was the need for 
stronger credentials of graduate students although there was not 
agreement on this point. Moving students into research earlier, and 
comparing the graduate student salary (including benefits and costs) to 
other academic institutions would be helpful information to have.  
 
The last section of the report was presented by Bill Pugh.  
Undergraduate education is not currently doing what the Department 
would like done with its students.  We were stretched during the past 



several years with very high student numbers.  Although those numbers 
have dropped somewhat, budget cuts have prevented us from doing some of 
the things we would like to do so our resources will continue to be 
stretched. Some of the areas that we would like to change are: 
 
a.  reduce senior level programming courses to a maximum of 20 
students. 
b.  in the lower-level courses there is no time to provide feedback to 
students on good programming techniques and this is needed.  
c.  there is a need for increased involvement of professorial faculty 
at the lower-course levels d.  there is a need to improve 
communications between Instructors and Professors e.  Instructors need 
time off for course development f.  there is a need for informal 
student/faculty contact g.  some students think that the undergraduate 
program breeds an unfriendly atmosphere so there is a need to look at 
the attitudes that may be fostering this impression h.  there is a need 
to reduce the TA to student ratio i.  teaching evaluations for 
Instructors need to be done on a regular basis j.  there is a need to 
get undergraduate students involved in research projects 
 
Bill would like faculty members to send him names of top undergraduate 
students who have gone onto high ranking graduate schools or who have 
taken positions in leading corporations (success stories). 
 
This presentation was the last item of business.  The meeting was 
adjourned at 3:15pm. 
 


